
Dear Bijal 
  
The National Collaborating Centre for Cancer is a commentator on the above appraisal on 
behalf of the Advanced Breast Cancer GDG. In response to the ACD they have the following 
comments to make: 
  
“The GDG regrets that even under the terms of the access scheme proposed by GSK 
lapatinib proves not to be cost effective.  The GDG supports the draft recommendations. 
 
The GDG would be most concerned if the Appraisal Committee were to accept the use of 
trastuzumab on disease progression as a comparator, as to do so would be implicitly to 
endorse that application of this high cost intervention without first performing a cost 
effectiveness analysis.  To do so would also run counter to the recommendations made by 
the GDG in this area.  Evidence of clinical effectiveness of the second line use of trastuzumab 
in combination with chemotherapy in the various reports by von Minckwitz et al became 
available only towards the end of the guideline preparation process, so that any cost 
effectiveness analysis was not possible.  The GDG strongly believes such an evaluation 
should be performed urgently, and would support subsequent evaluation in the STA process.  
We do not think that such an expensive treatment strategy should be undertaken in the NHS 
without such an evaluation.” 
  
Best wishes, 
Angela 
Angela Bennett 
Assistant Centre Manager / Rheolwr Cynorthwyol y Ganolfan 
National Collaborating Centre for Cancer / Canolfan Genedlaethol Cydweithredu dros Ganser 
2nd Floor / 2il Llawr 
Park House / Tŷ Parc 
Greyfriars Road / Heol y Brodyr Llwydion 
Cardiff / Caerdydd 
Wales / Cymru 
CF10 3AF 
Tel/Ffôn - 029 20402926 
Fax/Ffacs - 029 20402911 
E-mail/E-bost - angela.bennett@nccc.wales.nhs.uk 
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